
 Kimball County, Nebraska 
 

Kimball Area Tourism                     Volume 12 

NATIONAL TRAVEL & TOURISM WEEK  

National Travel & Tourism Week (NTTW) was established in 1983 by a congressional resolution and 
has become an annual tradition during the first full week of May for the US travel community to 
celebrate the value travel holds for our economy, businesses, and personal wellbeing. 

May 3rd-9th marks NTTW this year. Due 
to the coronavirus pandemic, it has 
taken on a digital life in 2020. This year, 
more than ever, the travel and tourism 
industry must unite together, support 
each other, and remind the country that 
even through the most difficult times, 
the spirit of travel cannot be broken. 

Although we cannot meet in person, we 
can stay connected, unified, and 
supportive of each other from afar, 
rallying around the #SpiritOfTravel. The 
spirit of travel is what brings joy and 
memorable experiences to millions, year 

after year. Communities benefit from the spirit of travel, which permeates through small 
businesses, unique landmarks and all those who welcome residents and visitors alike with a smile 
and hospitality.  

The spirit of travel isn’t only found in far-off places. When residents embrace the spirit of travel by 
supporting local businesses and helping their neighbors, they are also playing a key role in 
rebuilding their community – and America. 

When the time is right, the travel and tourism 
industry will be integral to our nation’s recovery – 
for the economy and American jobs. But it is the 
spirit of travel that will heal our country’s morale. 

You can participate in the #VIRTUALROADTRIP 
across America on Twitter to spotlight the many 
different destinations, attractions, and travel 
businesses that make up this vital industry in the 
US and share how the #SpiritOfTravel brings us 
together.  

Spread the word about National Travel & Tourism Week by incorporating #SpiritOfTravel and 
#nttw20 into your social media channels. 



KIMBALL AREA TOURISM VIDEOS 

Working from home this past month has allowed me to delve into some creative ventures. It has 
been a plan to make videos for many different aspects of Kimball and Banner Counties, including 
attractions and local businesses. I have been able to create a video about the High Point of 
Nebraska, which is narrated by Matt Mason, Nebraska State Poet. Matt wrote the poem “Standing 
At The Highest Point” for us and I was able to use some of my photos to put it all together. 

There is also a video about short grass prairie in Kimball County. Shaun Evertson, whose family 
owns the EJE Ranch, presents a short talk about the history of the prairie and some of the grasses 
that are prevalent in the area.  

One more video that I created is a photo contest! I want our residents as well as visitors to be able 
to showcase how they see our community. We have many talented photographers in the area and 
an abundance of beautiful things to capture. The contest is open through May 31st and the winner 
will receive a $50 gift certificate from Kimball Area Tourism!! 

To check out the videos, go to www.youtube.com and search for Kimball Area Tourism. 

 

RECENT STOPS AROUND THE STATE & SURROUNDING AREA 

The Kimball County Tourism Director, Jessica Rocha, has been able to visit some of the area 
attractions this past month. Here are photos from a few of them!       
 

   
 

      

We traveled north in the Panhandle to were I grew up, near Rushville, Nebraska. We had fun stopping at different places along the way! 

We stopped to see Chimney Rock and Carhenge, as well as the famous rest stop north of Alliance. We also saw cows  
and their new calves and stopped to reminisce at my one room country school.  

We found a nice message in Alliance as we were driving home. I hope you all remember that you are TOTALLY AWESOME! 

 



BINGO GAMES & WORD PUZZLES 

Along with National Travel & Tourism Week, we have put together a few different bingo games and 
word puzzles. One of the bingo games is very special though. We partnered with some of the local 
businesses to create a Business Bingo game that will help the businesses through this difficult 
time. Anyone who makes a blackout on the card will be entered to win a $100 gift certificate from 
Kimball Area Tourism to be spent at any of the participating businesses. Check out all the bingo 

cards and games below! 

 

Business Bingo Rules 

Kimball Area Tourism has partnered with area businesses to promote shopping locally! During this difficult time, we want to be able 

to do what we can to keep our local businesses open. 

Work to get a ‘blackout’ on the bingo card and you will be entered to win a $100 gift certificate from Kimball Area Tourism to be 

spent at any of the participating businesses. To mark off a space, you need to make a purchase – either in the business if they are 

currently open, or online or over the phone if they are closed due to COVID-19. Some of the businesses are willing to do free quotes 

or consultations rather than purchases, so you can ask the business what they have to offer. You will need to have a recent receipt 

(within the last two months) or a signed note from each business verifying that you visited with them, to be qualified to win. 

Once you have completed a blackout, call, text, or email Jessica Rocha, Tourism Director, and you will be entered to win the gift 

certificate. This is to help our local businesses stay open, so please do what you can to help out! 

This will run from April 23, 2020 – May 31, 2020. Please have your bingo cards turned in to Jessica no later than noon on June 1st to 

be entered to win the gift certificate. 



 



 



 



 



 

 



THANK YOU!!  

We want to thank everyone in the community who has been so selfless in purchasing gift cards and 
continuing to shop locally to support our businesses. I know that even though this has been and 
continues to be a very difficult time for everyone, we have been able to see the community come 
together. I am hoping that some of the things that this pandemic has created stick around – cruise 
nights in Kimball have brought so much happiness and community interaction; doing what we can 
to shop locally assists our local economy; helping our neighbors get groceries so they don’t have to 
leave their homes; and so much more. I am proud to see how our community has managed to find 
some silver lining in this dark cloud over the world. Thank you all again for doing what you have 
done for each other!! 

 

WE MISS OUR VISITORS! 

We always enjoy seeing our repeat visitors who rely on 
us during their travels. We are having a hard time 
during our closure for COVID-19 not being able to see 
our regulars and all the other travelers who stop in. We 
are excited to see you all again soon!  
 
     

 

UPCOMING AREA EVENTS: 

May: (due to COVID-19, some of the following events may be postponed or cancelled) 

 1st-3rd – Gering, NE – “Lion King” Drive-Up Movie @ Legacy of the Plains Musuem 
 4th – Alliance, NE – Free Movie Night at the Sandhills Drive-in – “Dances with Wolves” 
 4th-5th – Gering, NE – “Empire Strikes Back” Drive-Up Movie @ Legacy of the Plains 
 7th – Kimball, NE – Awaken Prayer Drive with New Hope Assembly of God Church 
 8th – Kimball, NE – KSID Quarantine Cruisin’ Night – Honoring KHS 2020 Senior Class 
 10th – Mother’s Day – Happy Mother’s Day to all the amazing moms out there! 
 11th – Kimball, NE – Kimball County Visitor Center plans to re-open 
 11th – Scottsbluff, NE – Riverside Discovery Center re-opens 
 31st – Kimball, NE – Photo Contest & Business Bingo final day to enter 

June: (due to COVID-19, some of the following events may be postponed or cancelled) 

 27th – Potter, NE – Potter CarBowl 

 

Please remember to be vigilant of social distancing and washing your hands constantly!! We all want to be 

able to get back to our normal lives as soon as possible, and the more we can stay home and flatten the 

curve, the faster we can be ourselves once again.  

We also want to thank all the many workers who are keeping the country running through this pandemic.  
Here is to the truckers who are delivering all the necessities across the nation.  

Please check out our Facebook page to see more events. www.facebook.com/KimballCountyVisitorCenter 

You can also look at our website to get more information about Kimball County: www.visitkimball.com 

Come visit us!! 204 S Kimball Blvd, Kimball, NE 69145  ~  Exit 20 off of I-80 

Give us a call at 308-241-0573 if you have any questions. 

#highpointofnebraska #highpointwelcomecenter #kimballcountyvisitorcenter 


